# Booster Meeting March 3, 2020

Aaron Heller, Rob Buehner, Dave Franta, Julie Brem, Andy Eiser, Matt McConnell, Angie Ford, Jarrett Foster, Bobby Davidson, Laura Hannah, Brandon Heffernan, Doralyn Osborne, Doug McClure

## **DMO Tournament Update**

- Matt provided financial results from the DMO basketball tournament
- The raffle that Doralyn ran this year did help make up and cover some of the increased cost for the ref fees.
- Overall very well-run, no issues from an operational standpoint
- We did have a couple of minor issues with NBN regarding the issues around doublecharging people coming in and out from St. V gym to NBN. Rob discussed with them, we can reconsider tickets again next year.
- Doralyn requested a separate meeting to review and plan for next year.
- Matt suggested we may want to increase the tournament registration fee to accommodate for the increased ref fees. We should watch what other early tournaments.
- Doralyn requested that we have a section on the Booster website that she can point people to during fundraising. Laura to explore how to add a section.

# **SVTM Football Update**

- The new leadership team of the 5 people working on the board and they have been dividing up the work and feels like they are working about a month ahead of the pace over the past couple of years
- Also looking at ways for saving money throughout the process
- He has purchased the www.gosvtm.com domain so he's working on getting site updated
- Have also been working on transitioning a lot of the paperwork transitioned online with spreadsheets, etc.
- Has already started reaching out to coaches and past year participants about early registration
- Saturday 3/14 will have Bandit Day kind of an open house for younger players and cheerleaders and also open it up to the older students as well
- Email address gosvtm@gmail.com

#### **Boys AD**

- Uniforms have been handed out for boys volleyball, needed to order 7 additional uniforms
- Games start March 16<sup>th</sup>
- Teams have all been submitted to league; preliminary schedule has been put out
- Track hasn't heard any feedback from any families who have registered at IHM or St.
  Thomas More

- Chris Baker's team won the league tournament so we'll be purchasing t-shirts for that boys team.
- Will also be ordering shirts for the 8<sup>th</sup> grade girls who won league.
- We have one student who lost their basketball uniform shorts, we agreed that we will charge the family for the shorts
- Uniform collection: Wednesday 3/11 5:00 7:00

#### Girls AD

- Girls volleyball, working on scheduling tryouts in late May tentatively 18<sup>th</sup>, 19<sup>th</sup>
- Volleyball Camp K-2; 3 days Angie will figure out dates
- Working on securing 6<sup>th</sup> grade A coach and also trying to get a non-parent coach for the 7<sup>th</sup> grade girls
- Registration should go up early April

#### **Vice President**

- We have not received any requests for changing any bylaws
- We'll also need to get sports registrations open for Fall Golf, and Fall Cross Country Sign Ups out in early April

# **Parish Representative**

• Julie will send out by email the basketball coaches surveys this week

## **Corresponding Secretary**

- New officer nominations; we have 5 open positions
  - o Doug McClure has been nominated to take the Vice President position
  - Rob and Matt have both said that they will stay in their positions for 1 more year if nobody is nominated
  - Laura has said she will volunteer for 2 more years
  - We need to continue trying to recruit to fill these positions

## **Concessions**

No updates

## **Recording Secretary**

No updates

## **Financial**

Upcoming repairs of basketball hoops - \$1300

## **President**

- Trophies have been placed in the case
- Upcoming GCCYS meeting Angie or Rob will need to attend
- Boosters will be responsible for parking during Festival Sat/Sun